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9-23-04

California Dept of Forestry:

Northern Region Headquarters

Att: Forest Practice

135 Ridgway Ave.

Santa Rosa, Ca.95401

santarosapubliccomment@fire.ca.gov

Timber Harvest Plans: 1-04-098,1-04-099,1-04-113,1-04-128, 1-04-130

To Whom it May Concern:

Friends of the Van Duzen had representatives at the 2nd review team meetings on Friday, Sept.10th and would like to raise the following concerns:

1. Originally filed under Option C, these plans should have an age requirement.  Age limitation specified in 14CCC913.1(a)(1) are applicable where the Variable Retention Silvicultural method is used to regenerate even aged stands. No harvest under variable retention should take place until the stand has met the minimum stand age requirement specified in 14CCR 913.(a)(1), 50 years of age for site class1 lands, 60 years of age for site class II, and III lands , or 80 years of age for site class IV.

Since variable retention has the danger of clear cutting stands of up to 200 acres, significant changes were proposed by CDF at the 2nd review team meetings. The manner in which the retention areas are dispersed, and the changes in the variable retention silviculture produce a significant change and should require a substantial review. 

These plans should be denied because they would contribute significant adverse cumulative effects within the Van Duzen watershed, and will not maintain MSP. 

If the changes recommended at 2nd review are incorporated in the plan, then an additional 2nd review should take place, and a new public comment period should be allowed.

2.   Where does MiniOption A appear in the Forest Practice Rules? 

This approach to PALCO’s holdings in the Van Duzen is neither valid nor legal and violates CEQA.

3. Option A was submitted to CDF in November 2002. Why has Option A never been approved by 

the California Dept. of Forestry?

When was MiniOption A approved by the California Dept.of Forestry? 

      
Why was there no public review of MiniOption A prior to the 2nd review meetings on Sept.10th?

4. Rates of harvest in the Van Duzen watershed have continued to accelerate since the Headwaters 

Agreement. In the Watershed Analysis area of the Van Duzen from Hydesville to Swains Flat excluding the Yager Creek drainage, PALCO’s holdings are 21,400 acres. 

With the approval of the latest set of 3000 acres of timber harvest plans, PALCO will be able to harvest between 35%-38% of these holdings in only 7 years. 

New timber harvest plans continue to move through the system. 

How long can CDF deny that the cumulative impact of this accelerated rate of logging is doing irreparable damage to the Van Duzen River system?

What will be the disturbance index for Cummings Creek following these newest timber harvest plans?

When will CDF take a subbasin by subbasin analysis of the Van Duzen: Cummings, Hely, Grizzly, and Root to evaluate cumulative impacts in these subbasins?

With the continued approval by CDF of PALCO’s plans in the Van Duzen, over 40% of their holdings in the Van Duzen excluding the Yager Creek drainage will be harvested in the 1st decade from 1999 through 2008. 

Where is the long-term plan for the Van Duzen that shows that PALCO will be attaining MSP? 

The HCP requires that PALCO maintain 10% late seral growth in the Van Duzen. If the late seral growth that PALCO is required to maintain above 10% is in danger of falling below this

significant figure, and if PALCO is allowed to harvest younger trees through variable retention, how are they going to maintain MSP over time?

Is PALCO including the standing timber that they sold to Grizzly Creek in their figures for late seral forest? 

5. Due to the fragile nature of the soil structure in the Van Duzen watershed (the Coastal Range is the 

most erosive of its size anywhere in the United States), watershed wide waste discharge requirements should be implemented in the region. 

6. How are these plans going to be monitored? How is CDF and the agencies going to participate in the 

silvicultural changes recommended by 2nd review, and what on site monitoring will take place to insure compliance with law? 

Respectfully submitted,

Sal Steinberg

Community Coordinator

Friends of the Van Duzen

